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BACKGROUND

Cancer burden is increasing day by day in our Low and 
Middle Income Countries (LMIC) A practicing clinician faces 
the issue of cost of treatment in almost all patients who 
approach him or her for clinical consultation . More than 
often, the clinician has no formal training in cancer service 
development. Establishment of modern oncological services 
is dependent on financial resources available to the 
professionals who sit across an extra-large sized rectangular 
table and try to get the best out of the money pot. Some 
skeptics call it beauty out of the junkyard. The allocation of 
funds is dependent on the feasibility studies done by the 
healthcare economists .These wise guys seem to know a lot 
about the health of a nation, but many health care 
professionals have some reservations about their 
understanding of the practical knowledge of day to day 
managerial and clinical problems, faced by the person sitting 
at the receiving end.

In order to perform healthcare economic feasibility study 
in-depth know how is needed. As one can appreciate the 
interpretation of conclusions of these studies is also a difficult 
task. People who make policies also live in the same planet 
and they also consider certain predefined priorities. Most 
often than not, they have a pot of money and they have to 
allocate funds to a variety of new projects and to the existing 
services. Provision and allocation of funds is a complex issue 
and as one can imagine it is influenced by a variety of factors. 

SPECIFIC PROBLEMS ENCOUNTERED DURING 
CANCER SERVICE DEVELOPMENT

Cost is an important component in overall care and 
management of cancer patients [1]. In many models of cancer 
management it is assumed that the individual or group of 
individuals performing the evaluation is standing-in for the 
society. Furthermore everyone thinks that the sole aim is 
targeted towards achieving a final goal of curing or 
controlling cancer in a given population. Financial resource 
issues are sometimes overlooked at the preliminary stages. 
The decision maker is one of us who are sitting at the hot seat 

and he or she has all the right reasons to believe that a single 
agenda approach is the only right way forward. Gradual 
allocation of funds over a finite period of time follows after 
that. When we go through the cancer service development 
plans we can comprehend that a global holistic view of overall 
care is seldom defined. Financial issues are not the only 
component of overall failures of a cancer service. The issue 
gets more complex and muddy when various layers of 
management get involved. Attempts made to ration the 
service provisions can lead to a totally funding dependent 
healthcare system. We can further elaborate this fact by taking 
the example of treatment options available to palliative 
oncology patients where we cannot offer a clear cut and 
significant survival benefit to the cancer patient. But we still 
treat them with the objective of improving their quality of life

Selection of appropriate model for the application of 
measurement tools and analysis of predefined outcome is 
fundamentally important. 

DEFINITION & BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF COMMON 
TYPES OF HEALTHCARE PARAMETERS

Cost Effectiveness Analysis

A predefined set endpoint is selected in this type of analysis. 
Cost effectiveness analysis compares this single primary 
outcome with cost estimated in monetary units. One of the 
selected outcomes is Quality adjusted life year (QALY). 
Various outcome measures are generally incorporated under 
heading [2].

 
Q.A.L.Y (Quality Adjusted Life Year)

This type of analysis adds up quality of life and the life’s 
length into one single result. A zero to one index is calculated 
where zero score represents death and ‘One” represents 
perfect normal health. Since last decade the usage of QALY 
as a parameter has enhanced [3].

Cost Benefit Analysis

In this form of analysis both cost and outcomes are valued in 
money and then the comparison is being made between the 
two. Cost-benefit analysis has its own de-merits. Many health 
professionals and public advocates do not agree with this 

marriage of convenience between the quality of life and 
valued length of life, especially when it is measured in pounds 
and pennies. Another potential fear in the minds of many 
people is that the cost benefit analysis can lead to rich getting 
more funding than the poor. This phenomenon can happen 
because of the fact that some members of the society would be 
happy to use their own financial resources in order to travel 
through that extra mile. The concept of income generation 
cannot be excluded from the decision making process.

Cost Utility Analysis

This form of analysis is basically a special type of cost 
effectiveness analysis , where observations were made on the 
basis of results measured in terms of gained QALYs.

Observations were made in various studies that people 
making decisions quote that it is not easy to understand the 
findings and the conceptual basis of the term of QALYs [4] 
and also it is not easy to define the steps involved in the 
processing of cost utility measurement and interpretation [5].

The Process of Making Final Recommendations

If the cancer service development planning is done 
halfheartedly we will end up adopting a system which will not 
yield the desired output. A potential danger exists at the 
planning stage. The anticipated danger will turn into a reality 
if in a given population cancer service development is mainly 
performed by health economists only without making any 
consultations with the patient advocacy groups and health 
professionals e.g. doctors and nurses.

I wish to quote some references pertaining to the final 
decision process. I quote Dr. Joanna Coast, who in the 
capacity of Senior Lecturer of Health Economics at the 
University of Bristol has recommended an alternative 
approach [2]. Dr. Joanna Coast had recommended to limit all 
evaluations pertaining to healthcare economics to the concept 
of cost-consequences. Healthcare policy makers can consider 
taking benefit of information displayed in a tabular format. 
Alternatively the multidisciplinary team members can also 
utilize financial measuring to obtain utility values. The 
relative efficiency of different options would depend on the 
implicit or explicit values attached by decision makers to the 
different elements of cost and outcome.  Various options are 
compared in a easy to follow format which is displayed as 
tables [6].

IMPORTANT PRACTICAL CONSIDERATIONS

Application of economic evaluation in oncological service 
development has its own specific complexities. As discussed 
above, we can apply these theoretical models with some 
reservations keeping in view all the merits and de-merits 
attached with each process. We can learn from previous 
experiences. As healthcare providers, we are fully aware of 
the fact that when it comes to cancer management the term of 

quality of life is regarded as a multi-factorial phenomenon and 
it involves patients’ social, emotional and physical 
well-being. Site specific multidisciplinary tumor boards 
provide an opportunity for the potential selection of best 
management plan for the patient. It is also expected that 
during the course of an open and healthy professional 
discussion a more cost effective management plan will 
emerge. Site specific tumor boards are a life line for cancer 
patients in LMIC [7, 8]. It would be worth mentioning that the 
incorporation of health economic processes in service 
development is quite a new area and we are still going through 
the learning curve.

In the United Kingdom, National Institute of Clinical 
Excellence (NICE) is also addressing the issues of cost and 
economic evaluations. NICE Clinical guidelines incorporate 
costing parameters as well. In future, it is expected that more 
networked bodies  will be tackling the so-called fourth hurdle, 
that is, the issue which deals with the evidence of cost 
effectiveness [9-11].  

Japan being the world’s second largest health care economy in 
the world but currently it has no system of limiting market 
entry of drugs based on their cost effectiveness [12]. We 
cannot find published data on this particular subject, from 
other countries outside North America , Europe and Australia 
[1].

In low and middle income countries (LMIC) a positive change 
can occur with zero dollar extra investment, if we only make 
a fundamental decision of discussing all cases in site specific 
multi-disciplinary tumor boards. Another important quality 
measure is the introduction of peer reviewed practice in all 
disciplines of cancer care.
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